# Last corrections to minutes

From: Chris Bradshaw (chris@bradshaw88.com)

To: marileekline@yahoo.com; bakkenbeach@comcast.net; pxpnewsletter@yahoo.com; detainter@aol.com;

marg101324@gmail.com; quiltgal53@verizon.net; camelsilk@aol.com; lbboman@sbcglobal.net;

thequilter65@yahoo.com; quiltclass@aol.com

Date: Tuesday, September 20, 2022 at 12:38 PM PDT

On Sep 17, 2022, at 3:30 PM, Chris Bradshaw <chris@bradshaw88.com> wrote:

Minutes of the Piece by Piece General Meeting September 15, 2022

The meeting was called to order by President Cheri Strempel at 7:04 PM. There were 45 people present, including a few new members and guests.

#### **Committee Reports**

Programs - A refreshment chairperson is needed. At this time, we will only be giving out water bottles.

**Philanthropy** - Linda Boman said that we are to bring in our donation quilts to the October meeting. They will be distributed to Community Solutions, Grace Adult Care Center, Older Adult Care Center and Jewish Family Services. The Philanthropy committee is in great need for more members, so that we can have some "for sale" tables at meetings and help with the baskets.

#### **Drawings**

FAT QUARTER - Virginia Perkins
NAME TAGS - Melinda McGlashan
BOM - Michael Sue Brown Korbel
OUTREACH - Chris Torres
BASKET - Diane Kirkpatrick

## **Old Business**

**SVQA Quilt Show** - Cheri announced that the SVQA quilt show is September 24-25, and will be held in the Methodist Church, located at 17175 Monterey Rd, Morgan Hill.

Hours are 10:00 AM to 4:00 PM on Saturday, 9/24 and 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM on Sunday 9/25. Members were encouraged to sign up to be volunteers at the quilt show. She also said that they are still taking quilts for this event.

## Fun Day - April 15, 2023

The Fun Day Committee needs volunteers to be on the planning committee for this event. Marilee Kline mentioned that a lot of the work has been done since the 2020 Fun Day had to be cancelled due to the pandemic. There was a sign-up sheet at the meeting.

1 of 2 5/23/23, 12:34 AM

#### **New Business**

# **Nominating Committee -**

Linda Boman and Barb Christie are seeking at least one other member for the nominating committee. The slots to be filled are:

**President** 

**Vice President** 

Secretary - (Shared position)

Christine Widman is staying for another year.

Laurel Blakley would like to go off.

The Treasurer, Standing Committee, and Members at Large will remain the same for another year.

#### **Christmas Party**

Betty Colombo is the committee chair for the Christmas Party. Discussion followed and consensus is that we will fill a drawstring bag to be given to maybe a women's shelter. It will be a dessert party and all desserts are to be individually packaged.

Also suggested was maybe a L-R-Center game with maybe dollar bills or whatever is decided.

Melanie Martens and Diane Tainter presented a block idea to bring to the Christmas party. You may purchase a bag for \$2.00 with instructions and focus fabric to make a Christmas block. A sample of a 12 block quilt was shown. There would be a drawing for the blocks at the party.

#### **Winter Retreat**

Diane LeGore announced that 5 have signed up for the Winter Retreat, to be held at St. Francis in San Juan Batista. January 8-11. There were forms on the back table or you can sign up or you can download the form.

#### **Sew Day Hostess**

We need a Sew Day Hostess for our in-person sew days.

Presenter - Our presentation for the evening was an amazing trunk show by Holly Casey.

\_\_\_\_\_

The King City Quilters brought their opportunity quilt. Those who bought \$5 worth of tickets got a chance at winning a table topper. It was won by Judy Owens.

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Diane Kirkpatrick. Seconded by Carmen Kovach.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM. By President Strempel.

Respectfully submitted by, Chris Bradshaw Substitute Secretary

2 of 2